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Watlington Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY 8th January 2018 AT 8PM IN THE COMMUNITY OFFICE


Councillors: Matt Reid (Vice Chair), Tony Williamson, Tom Bindoff
In Attendance: Gill Bindoff, Peter Richardson

Officer: Rachel Gill
The meeting was chaired by Matt Reid.
01/18   Apologies
Jeremy Bell (Chair), Terry Jackson.
02/18   Declarations of Interest
There were none
03/18   Minutes of the last meeting held on 4th December 2017.
GB pointed out an error on AOB, it did say SODC but should read OCC, the text now reads :  
“JB asked about the SODC plan to remove parking from Couching Street. There was some discussion on this point. GB said OCC will visit Watlington to discuss these plans and also they may trial other interventions such as chicanes at the same time. Nothing will be trialed until after they have met with the Parish Council and WNDP”.
Resolved : with the correction above the minutes were agreed & signed by the chair.

04/18  Matters Arising
GB raised 2 matters:
Finance

RG has relooked at the budget to split funds from grants and funds from the Parish Council. There is £800 left from grants, some of which will be used to cover costs for the traffic event. Parish Council funds are overspent by some £900, this will be reduced by around £200 as costs for the traffic event were included. Some of this is due to extra photocopying and printing costs. There was some discussion on this.

Resolved: Note the position and report to Finance committee.
HRA (Habitats Regulations Assessment)

GB noted that this document was completed in w/co 11th December. Updates have been made to the Basic Conditions Statement and Environment Report, these are available on the website and in the Parish Office and Library.
05/18   NP Forum

SODC Consultation
This started on the 13th December and will run until the 28th January. Stickers to confirm this were added to the traffic leaflet distributed to residents. An email has also gone to all subscribers to let them know.

Examiner

The Parish Council agreed that their preferred examiner was Andrew Ashcroft and he has been appointed by SODC. He has started reviewing the documents and will review all the comments when the consultation finishes. There was some discussion on how changes would be made to the plan after he made comments/recommendations.
Referendum

There is no date yet and won’t be until after the examination is complete. When the examination is complete the examiner recommends whether to go forward to a referendum and also which area will be included. This will be at least mid-Feb which would mean earliest referendum in March or maybe as late as mid-April.
Health Check 

A member of the public (and journalist) has asked for a copy of this document. As a working document, this is not included in the information on the website. It was used in the earlier stages of plan writing and GB was concerned over the timing of this and that people may confuse it with the examination report. She asked for advice from the Steering Committee. 

After some discussion it was:

Resolved to ask the Full council to consider this.
06/18  Traffic Drop-In event 3rd Feb 
GB handed out a presentation and summarised the suggested approach for this event. She asked the Steering Group to review the document and confirm they were happy with the approach. 
The team are working on getting people to attend including representatives from OCC, SODC and HCA as well as helpers from the Traffic Group. 
MR asked whether costs for infrastructure are included? GB said there were some costs included in the Traffic Management Plan.
MR suggested some explanation of the link to CIL be included.

Resolved : For the Forum to continue with their plans for this event.
07/18  Edge Street
HCA Meeting from 28th November
The minutes from this meeting were not available on the 4th December so were circulated ahead of this meeting.

MR asked whether progress had been made on the sub-meetings?  (one on technical specification of the road and one for landowners and agents).
GB said a date of 10th December was arranged to discuss the technical specification of the road but snow and lack of room availability meant it had been cancelled and has not yet taken place. GB and PR have raised this with Ken Glendinning of the HCA (now called Homes England) to try to get things moving as we would like some further progress ahead of the event on the 3rd February. 

The second sub-meeting group of landowners and agents have met and have agreed one person to act on behalf of the group to confirm agreement to the HCA. They are working to get a ‘Statement of Common Ground’.

Meeting with John Howell

GB and PR have met with John Howell to give him an update on our NP progress and to raise with him concerns over air quality and traffic issues if the road is not in place before large numbers of houses are built. He understands the importance of the re-aligned B4009 and agreed to raise the issue with OCC and at Government level.
OCC

OCC have not been directly positive about the road but are waiting for the technical specification meeting and we hope will be more positive once parameters have been set. In the meantime the WNDP team will continue to be in contact with Cllr Steve Harrod and Cllr Yvonne Constance.
08/18  Update on development proposals
There are several planning applications in progress:
· Archstone (Site A). We are expecting changes to this application and they want to come and show us what updates have been made.

· Outline planning for PYR2 (large site)

· Outline planning for PYR 1 (MOD site) – 37 homes plus a care home

A joint application (through Providence Land) is expected soon for sites B and C.

09/18  Proposals for Continuity
GB circulated a briefing note she had written on areas to consider after the referendum.

There was some discussion on this. 

Resolved  : To be on the agenda for the next meeting after TW has spoken with IH/KT.

     10/18   AOB

GB reported that she had met with a resident of St Leonards Close concerned over traffic in Pyrton Lane once development starts. She also noted that there was a letter in the Watlington Times regarding the Neighbourhood Plan. 
TW reported that some consultants looking at development at Grenoble Road have offered to meet with local Parishes. TW stated that he would be interested in attending.
11/18   Next meeting Monday 5th February
There being no other Business the meeting closed at 10 pm
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